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  PROVIDERALERT  

 
To: AmeriHealth Caritas Louisiana Providers 

Date: November 8, 2021 

Subject: LDH Statement on latest CDC Recommendation regarding COVID-19 
 Vaccines 

 
The CDC Director Dr. Rochelle P. Walensky has endorsed the CDC Advisory Committee on 
Immunization Practices’ (ACIP) recommendation that children 5 to 11 years old be vaccinated 
against COVID-19 with the Pfizer-BioNTech (Comirnaty) pediatric vaccine.  
 
The Louisiana Department of Health is currently reviewing the guidance and underlying 

information, and will provide formal guidance to vaccine providers for children in Louisiana 

tomorrow.  

 

“This is great news and a major relief for parents who have been waiting for their children to 

have an opportunity to get vaccinated against COVID-19,” said Gov. John Bel Edwards. “The 

Pfizer vaccine has been thoroughly tested and found to be safe and effective for children and 

adults. While children may often be asymptomatic, they are still able to become ill from this 

virus and transmit it to adults unknowingly, which is why this is another important step in 

helping us better protect one another and get back to a more normal way of life. During the 

Delta surge, we lost too many children to COVID-19. It is my hope that because of this 

expanded access to the vaccine, more precious lives will be saved.”  

 

"We applaud the diligent work by the FDA and CDC," said LDH Secretary Dr. Courtney N. 

Phillips. "Many parents of young children around the country and across our state, including 

me, are breathing a little easier tonight. That said, we appreciate everyone's patience with us 

as we finalize our own review and with providers this week as they operationalize this new 

guidance." 

 

“We have a powerful new tool to protect children," said State Health Officer Dr. Joseph Kanter. 

"The CDC’s clear recommendation is that anyone 5 years and older get vaccinated against 

Summary: The Below Statement is being shared at the request of LDH regarding the CDC 
recommendation to expand eligibility of the COVID-19 vaccine to ages 5 through 11. 
 
 

http://www.amerihealthcaritasla.com/


www.amerihealthcaritasla.com  Provider Services: 1-888-922-0007 

 

COVID-19. We stand ready here in Louisiana and will be communicating with providers and the 

public tomorrow about what this means for our state and our children." 

 
 
Questions: Thank you for your continued support and commitment to the care of our members. If 
you have questions about this communication, please contact AmeriHealth Caritas Louisiana 
Provider Services at 1-888-922-0007 or your Provider Network Management Account Executive. 
 
 
Missed an alert?  
You can find a complete listing of provider alerts on the Provider Newsletters and Updates page of our 
website.  
 
Where can I find more information on COVID-19? 
AmeriHealth Caritas Louisiana has updated its website to streamline communications and important 
notifications about COVID-19. Please visit http://amerihealthcaritasla.com/covid-19 for up-to-date 
information for both providers and members, including frequently asked questions, and important 
provider alerts from AmeriHealth Caritas Louisiana and the Louisiana Department of Health. 
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